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Preamble

 

The National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico (NFBNM) is a 501 (c) 3 consumer organization comprised of blind and sighted people committed to changing what it means to be blind.  Though blindness is still all too often a tragedy to those who face it, we know from our own personal experience that with training and opportunity it can be reduced to the level of a physical nuisance.  We work to see that blind people receive services and training to which they are entitled and that parents of blind children receive the advice and support they need to help their youngsters grow up to be happy, productive adults.  We believe that first-class citizenship means that people have both rights and responsibilities, and we are determined to see that blind people become first-class citizens of these United States, enjoying their rights and fulfilling their responsibilities.  The most serious problems we face have less to do with our lack of vision than with discrimination based on the public’s ignorance and misinformation about blindness.  Join us in educating New Mexicans about the abilities and aspirations of New Mexico’s blind citizens.

(Adapted from NFB of Ohio newsletter.) 

 

 

President’s Message

 

I would like to begin my message by wishing all of you a Happy 2010!  May it be a good year for all of us.

 

The last couple of days of January, five New Mexico Federationists flew to Washington D.C. to participate in the Washington Seminar.  The five included yours truly; our first Vice President, Ray Marshall; two students: Alexandria O’Donoghue and Michael Postlethwait; and Tara Sillers, a parent from Aztec.  So as you can see, we once again had a good representation from our state.  We met with our two senators and three representatives, all of whom were very responsive to our three issues.  I am very pleased to report that we now have 100% co-sponsorship on our Silent Car Legislation.  The other two issues presented to our New Mexico delegation were the Technology Bill of Rights for the Blind and the Blind Persons’ Return to Work Act.  The Technology Bill (HR 4533) has been introduced in the House by Congresswoman Jan Schakowsky from Illinois. Our Governmental Affairs office in Baltimore has been working with Senator Tom Udall’s office requesting his sponsorship of the Senate companion legislation.  The bill in its current form mandates that all consumer electronics, such as home appliances, Kiosks and electronic office technology, provide user interfaces that are accessible to the blind.  

 

S.2962 and HR 886, the Blind Persons’ Return to Work Act allows blind persons to easily transition from Social Security Disability (SSDI) beneficiaries to income-earning, productive members of the work force.  The act would remove the earnings penalty currently in place. Our senators and representatives said they would need to have more time to study these two issues before they could commit to signing on as co-sponsors.  I will be following up with the legislative assistants when they come back from the President’s holiday recess, and have time to dig out of the snow.  By the way, all five of us got out of Washington D.C. the day before the storm of the century.

 

On February 1 in Santa Fe many of you participated in the protest against consolidation of the New Mexico Commission for the Blind with the Governor’s Commission on Disability and the New Mexico Commission for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing.  As you will discover in another article in this issue of Que Pasa, we were successful in stopping this merger.  I do want to thank all those who contributed their time, money and energy to making this a success.  I think the message was very clear: “Don’t mess with the blind in New Mexico”.

 

We are now in the process of planning for this year’s state convention on the weekend of April 9, 10 and 11 in Albuquerque.  By the time you read this message, you will have received, both by snail-mail and E-mail, pre-registration information and highlights of the convention.  I hope all of you are able to come, since once again it will be a fun and informative event.

 

Look forward to seeing all of you in Albuquerque at the convention.

Christine

 

 

A Rally in Santa Fe

Submitted by Jim Babb

 

The meeting began promptly at 10:00 a.m. with the basics such as call to order, roll call, agenda approval and minutes of last meeting. Then it was time for the heart of this special meeting, that being comments from the audience and a vote on the proposal.

 

And, were there comments from the audience! Passion, articulation and history in abundance. From the blind folks, all segments came forth to testify: seniors, parents of blind children, consumers of Commission for the Blind services, college students, the director of the NM School for the Blind and Visually Impaired, etc. Probably the most passionate and historically correct comment was given by Arthur Schreiber, president emeritus of the NFB of New Mexico who reminded the group of how poorly the blind were served in this state before becoming a separate Commission in 1986 and how well they are being served today. This theme was echoed by the other previously mentioned commenters.

 

There were also great comments from the deaf and hard of hearing members of the audience: in fact there was no comment in favor of consolidation! 

At this point, more than 30 blind members of the audience needed to leave to go to our next venue: the Roundhouse where we marched with protest signs. We marched with these signs for almost 2 hours. The wind was extremely bitter cold, so much that we needed to go inside the Roundhouse occasionally to warm up.

We received a cell phone call during this time that the GCD board had voted with 14 votes in opposition to consolidation, with three abstentions. Hurray!

 

Besides this meeting the NFB and others took other actions such as participating in letter writing to our legislators, calling them, and taking other group actions.

Is it over? Maybe, but we must remain vigilant. 

 

 

 Prodigy Talking Insulin Pump 

Submitted by Christine Hall

Prodigy Diabetes Care, LLC is known in the diabetes industry for the innovative Prodigy® products we make along with our high quality, accuracy, new features and affordable cost. 

As you know, Prodigy® is the only manufacturer in the diabetes industry to respond to the challenge of producing a fully accessible talking glucose meter system, the Prodigy Voice™, which offers a blind or low vision user total independence.  Prodigy® is honored to be the only company to receive National Access Awards from both the National Federation of the Blind and the American Foundation for the Blind for our Prodigy VoiceTM.  As Prodigy’s goal is to serve blind patients with diabetes, much of our profit goes back into research & development for more new products towards this end.    

Statistics show that less than 5% of the blind and vision impaired diabetic community are now using a Prodigy talking glucose meter. It appears that our goals are the same, i.e. providing proper education and making quality products to equip and enable blind diabetics with the tools and resources they need to independently Live Well with Diabetes™. 

Would you contact your members via your website, newsletter, email, etc. to let them know what we are doing and request their support of Prodigy® products?

In 2010 Prodigy plans to release three innovative new products to serve the blind and vision impaired diabetes community. If we work together we can get these needed products out faster. 

We are actively working to make our products readily available with home healthcare groups (mail order) and retail chain stores nationwide.  If you encounter a location that does not carry our products, please request they do so and let us know so we can support your request as well. 

Please contact me as soon as possible, or you can also speak with Bernadette Jacobs at 410-455-5311 or bandbjacobs@verizon.net <mailto:bandbjacobs@verizon.net>  so we can continue our work on the Prodigy® products made for the vision impaired people we both serve.

Sincerely, 

Jerry Munden (Living well with Type I for 30+ years ... and you can too!) 

Vice President of Business Development 

Prodigy Diabetes Care, LLC 

9300 Harris Corners Parkway, Suite 450 

Charlotte, NC 28269 

Phone: 704-285-6454   Fax: 704-285-6495 

Email: jerrym@prodigymeter.com <mailto:jerrym@prodigymeter.com> 

Web: www.prodigymeter.com <http://www.prodigymeter.com/> 

 

Matilda Ziegler Braille is Gone!  

Submitted by Jim Babb

 

Just when I have finally gotten a handle on grade 2 braille, one of my favorite magazines is stopping its publication in braille. Over 4,000 people worldwide received this great magazine in braille and many thousands more received it on cassette. I can understand stopping cassettes since they are nearly obsolete, but braille? It apparently was a financial decision. The Matilda Ziegler Magazine will continue in electronic version via email and online at www.matildaziegler.com. 

 

 

Where Is My Braille Monitor?

Submitted by Jim Babb

 

 If it appears that lately you have not been receiving your monthly Braille Monitor, there's a reason. You may have missed the fact that effective January 1, 2010, the NFB has stopped mailing the braille, large print and cassette versions. If you want to continue receiving one of these formats via U.S. mail, you need to call Marsha Dyer at the National Center.  Her phone number is (410) 659-9314 extension 2204. You can also obtain the Monitor by going to NFB.org and downloading it to your computer/mp3 player.

 

GOOD EATING

(Submitted by Mary Babb)

 

Crockpot Tamale Pie

 

Cooking spray

15 ounce can black beans, drained and rinsed

15 ounce can fire-roasted diced tomatoes

15 ounce can corn, drained

1 Tbsp chili powder

1 tsp ground cumin

½ tsp paprika

¼ cup diced onion

½ cup shredded cheddar cheese

Cornbread topping:

 

¾ cups cornmeal

1 ¼ cup flour

1 teaspoon baking powder

1 cup milk

¼ cup sugar

1 large egg

 

Spray the inside of a 4-quart slow cooker with cooking spray. Pour in the beans, tomatoes, corn, spices, onion and cheese. Stir well, taking care to evenly distribute the spices.

 

In a separate bowl, mix the cornbread topping. Pour the batter evenly over the filling, spreading it with a spatula. Cover and cook on low for 4 to 7 hours, or on high for 2 to 4 hours.

Serves 6

Note: you can substitute a box of the Jiffy cornbread mix instead of making cornbread topping from scratch. 

 

 

USEFUL WEBSITES

 

www.nfb.org. Remember to go to this website to order your free white cane. That's right, it's a straight white cane; it's free including free shipping. Lengths range from 53 to 63 inches.

 

www.irs.gov/freefile. File your federal taxes free online. 

 

www.fileshredder.org and www.killdisk.com.  Use these websites to erase your computer hard drive before donating it or disposing of it.

 

www.ovguide.com. This is like a TV guide for television shows you can get on your computer.

 

www.getaroom.com. Go to this website and look for an inexpensive room in the city you are traveling to.

 

 

MEETINGS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

 

State Convention, April 9-11, 2010, Albuquerque Hilton

 

National Convention, July 3-8, 2010, Hilton Anatole, Dallas, Texas

 

Junior Science Academy – two separate sessions; July 28–August 1; August 4–8

NFB Jernigan Institute, Baltimore, Maryland 

 

Albuquerque/West Mesa swim party, Albuquerque, August 21 or 28, 2010

 

State Fair Parade, September 11, 2010

 

White Cane Luncheon, October 16, 2010, 12:00 noon to 3:00 pm. Albuquerque Hilton. Albuquerque and West Mesa Chapters

